Dear Glencoe Community,

Fall has officially arrived! As the colder temperatures roll in, please remember to send your child to school with appropriate layers for the weather forecast. We have recess outside, rain or shine. Don't forget to write names inside of clothing items. Each year we accumulate a robust collection of forgotten clothing, most of which is in beautiful condition. Please help us get your items back to you!

Our Rainbow Run is a mere 13 days away! Don't worry, there is still time to <u>donate</u>. Thank you to all of our families and community members who have already contributed! We appreciate your support.

Please look for the email and on Konstella for more information if you would like to volunteer the day of the race. We look forward to this fun, grade-level event!

I hope you all enjoy a cooler weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday!

Warmly, Katie

## **Dogs on Campus**

There have been dogs on campus more frequently during drop-off and pick-up. Please remember that dogs are not allowed on campus during these high traffic times due to safety. If you have your dog with you, please wait for your student by the grassy area to the north of the building. You can also be across the street on the side of the staff parking lot. Aside from safety concerns, there are also adults and children in our community that have past dog trauma, as well as allergies. Thank you for thinking of others.

### **Classroom Disruptions**

Classrooms begin the day with a brain break for students at 8:00 AM sharp. If you are still on campus after that time socializing, please be thoughtful about voice levels near the building. Classrooms on the first and second floors have struggled to concentrate on the brain break due to the sound reverberation inside the classroom from outside.

Please help us limit interruptions to instructional time by remembering to send all items with your student in the morning at drop-off. If there will be a change to pick-up plans, please let the office know no later than 1:00 PM. We understand there are emergencies, and we would appreciate information as soon as possible.

## **TAG Information Night**

We invite families who would like to know more about the TAG identification process and services to a <u>virtual</u> information night on Thursday, October 2 from 5:00 PM - 6:00 PM.

# **Principal Coffees**

We will host a "Principal Coffee" each quarter. Our first one has been rescheduled from October 7 to Wednesday, October 8 from 8:15 AM - 9:00 AM in the cafeteria. This quarter's topic will be "attendance." Please join us for some coffee and to learn more about the importance attendance plays in your student's success in school.

#### Rainbow Run!

Our second annual Rainbow Run fundraiser will happen on Thursday, October 9!

Donations will go to our Student Body Funds account to provide student-facing events and experiences such as assemblies, field trips, school-wide celebrations and a yearbook for each student - a BIG hit last year!

You can donate at this <u>link</u> until October 17. Please feel free to share it with family and friends that would be interested in supporting Glencoe as well. Thank you in advance for your support!

Days until run: 13

Days left to donate: 21

Progress toward goal: 12.5%



## **Quick Links:**

Family Handbook
School Climate Plan
Dismissal Map
Student Rights & Responsibilities Handbook
District Calendar
August/September Breakfast Menu
August/September Lunch Menu